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                                               Website: www.broomfieldandkingswood-pc.org.uk 
 

Welcome to the Summer Edition of the Broomfield and Kingswood News! 

Summer is now in full swing, and we’ve enjoyed many warm, sunny days since our Spring Edition. 

Since the Spring edition, the Parish Council has held both its Annual Parish Meeting and Annual Parish 

Council Meeting. The Annual Parish Meeting provides a wonderful opportunity for local groups and clubs 

to showcase their activities and achievements from the past year. It’s always a pleasure to hear about the 

great work being done in our parish. You can read more about these achievements later in this             

edition. 

On Saturday, 10th May, the Parish Council hosted a VE Day 80 Celebration at the Village Hall — and 

what a wonderful afternoon it was! We were delighted to see so many residents join us to mark this      

important occasion. 

The cocktails proved especially popular, adding a cheerful touch to the nostalgic atmosphere. We extend 

our heartfelt thanks to everyone who contributed — whether by sharing personal memories, bringing   

wartime-themed exhibits, or simply coming along to take part. 

A special thank you goes to the volunteers whose time and effort made the event possible. 

We’ve included some lovely photos from the day in the centre pages of this edition — do take a look! 

The pirate ship at the Sports Field, which had been a much-loved fixture for nearly 20 years, has now 

been removed and replaced with an exciting new piece of play 

equipment called the Merry Meet. We were delighted to officially 

open it on Tuesday, 22nd July, just in time for the summer holidays! 

Installation took slightly longer than expected due to an unexpected 

discovery—two active bumblebee nests beneath the old structure. 

Work was paused immediately, and the nests were carefully and        

successfully relocated to a more suitable habitat, allowing the bees 

to thrive safely without endangering the public or delaying           

construction further. 

We hope all the children enjoy the new Merry Meet and create 

many happy memories on it! 

Once again, roadworks and closures have caused significant disruption in and around our Parish. We  

understand the frustration this creates for residents and visitors alike. However, it's important to note that 

the Parish Council has no authority over road closures, as this responsibility lies with Kent County    

Council. 

The situation becomes even more challenging when utility companies implement emergency road        

closures. Under current legislation, they are permitted to close roads without prior consultation with Kent 

County Council when emergency repairs are required. Only after the closure has taken place are Kent 

County Council—and subsequently the Parish Council—notified, often leaving us with little or no time to 

communicate with residents. 

This is particularly frustrating when emergency closures coincide with planned works already affecting 

local routes, compounding traffic problems. 

The Broomfield and Kingswood Parish Council has requested a meeting with Kent County Council and 

the Highways Department to address these ongoing issues. We are still awaiting confirmation of this 

meeting and will report back with any developments as soon as possible. 
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Please be assured that Parish Councillors—who live in the community and experience these disruptions 

alongside you—will raise all concerns on behalf of residents. Your frustrations are shared, and we remain 

committed to advocating for better coordination and communication regarding roadworks in our area. 

Dates to Remember! 

Sunday, 7th September – Village Litter Pick 

Join the Parish Council for our community Litter Pick, starting at 10:00am from the Scout Hut. 

All equipment will be provided — just bring your enthusiasm! 

There’ll be cake and refreshments afterwards to thank all our wonderful volunteers. 

Pop-Up Café at the Village Hall 

Our Pop-Up Café continues to be a big hit, and we love seeing so many of you enjoying a warm drink, a 

slice of cake, and a friendly chat. 

Upcoming café dates: 

Thursday, 31st July 

Thursday, 21st August 

More dates will be announced soon — keep an eye on the village noticeboards for updates! 

Save the date—The Reverse Santa event returns on Sunday, 14th December from approximatey 5pm 

onwards! 

More details will be shared closer to the time, so please keep an eye out for updates. 

For those who are new to the Parish or unfamiliar with Reverse Santa (where have you been hiding?!), 

here’s a quick introduction: Santa makes his rounds around Broomfield and Kingswood, stopping at    

designated locations where you can donate food and other essential items for the Salvation Army. In    

return, Santa spreads festive cheer and is happy to pose for photographs with everyone. 

It’s a heartwarming community event and definitely not one to miss! 
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***END OF ANNUAL PARISH MEETING REPORT*** 
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AMBITIONS ACHIEVED 

From childhood two places I really wanted to visit were Monument Valley and the Grand Canyon, both in Arizona. 

In May 1993 Maggie and I flew to Phoenix, arriving at dusk where the temperature was 100 degrees.  For most of 

our stay I had booked accommodation and for the first night it was in Flagstaff.  We then drove across the Mojave desert to 

Kayenta adjacent Monument Valley, where some of the John Wayne westerns were filmed.  I had booked a tour of the Val-

ley which was in an open topped vehicle with about six others.  The driver provided some lunch, going round.  The views 

were fantastic. 

We then went to Tusayan, the main town on the south rim of the Grand Canyon, where we stayed for a few days.  

It is ten miles across and a mile deep.  Even when you see it you can’t believe it.  One day I joined a group going down but 

only for a short distance.  I couldn’t resist a ride on the Grand Canyon Railway with a steam train.  We drove to Williams, 

which is on Route 66, where the journey started.  On the way the train was held up by bandits, who came into the carriage 

wielding guns!  Turning round at the canyon the train returned to Williams and we drove back to Tusayan.  Whilst there we 

learnt about the native tribes in that area. 

Using motels we made our way to California, going to the Sequoya National Forest, staying in a log cabin, and en-

joying the wondrous sights of the enormous trees. 

We also stayed in a hotel for a couple of nights alongside Yosemite National Park and enjoyed the wonderful moun-

tain and waterfall views there. 

Finally we made our way to San Francisco, staying for a few days, taking rides on the cable cars and we just had to 

drive across the Golden Gate Bridge.  Taking the car to the airport I then had to pay extra as I had changed states. 

All in all an unforgettable holiday. 

Peter & Maggie Bainbridge 
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Barking Mad!! 

Somewhere down our way 

There’s a dog that barks night and day 

It wakes the sleepers in their beds 

And during the day gets in neighbour’s heads. 

It barks at the children who come out to play 

Or another dog that barks further away. 

Sometimes it barks for hours on end 

Surely this noise you cannot defend? 

 

We love our dogs…of course we do 

Even when they dribble or eat your shoe! 

We don’t mind the bark as postie goes past, 

Or the “Welcome home family, You’re home at last”  

But the ones that are left out to bark yelp and howl 

Cause upset, frustration and 

 

If such a dog belongs to you,and if you are caring and kind 

Please find a way to stop the noise 

So we can all enjoy peace of mind. 
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KINGSWOOD BLUEBELLS  

 

The Bluebells meet at the Village Hall on the second Monday in the month at 7.30pm.  In 
July  we are welcoming a speaker on My Life in Film, for all the film buffs among us. We 
take a short break in August,  ready to meet again in September with a planned lunch 

outing. 

October takes us back to the Silver Screen complete with pink lemonade and popcorn ! 

In November we begin the build-up to Christmas,  making a beautiful centrepiece  for  the 
Christmas Table. 

We celebrate the festive period with our Traditional Christmas Lunch at Weald of Kent Golf 
Club, a fitting way to complete another successful year of Bluebell friendship. 

If you would like to join us,  please ring me on 01622 843431 for details.  

                                                  Beryl Andrew  

Sutton Valence Group Practice Patients' Group has recently donated money       
towards a Doppler machine which detects blood flow in the body, as well as for an 
emergency trolley for the surgery.  Money was raised through fundraising events. 
The surgery has installed a new phone system which should make it easier for         
patients to make appointments.   

These days, we are all expected to be much more digitally aware but we also are 
aware that there are people who cannot access all this new technology for whatever 
reason.  As a group, we highlight this when we feedback to NHS bodies and the like, 
along with all the other groups in West Kent with whom we link up. The reception staff 
will help anyone who has difficulties. 

Our Group was at the recent Sutton Valence Parish Assembly where we were able to 
meet with other residents, groups and societies. It was a good evening and we thank 
the Parish Council for organising it. 

There is a suggestion box in the surgery for any constructive feedback and ideas 
which may be helpful to improve/compliment services. The Patients' Group has also 
just undertaken a survey asking for thoughts on current services, with several of us in 
the waiting room speaking to patients.  When all the comments have been collated, 
you will see the outcome on the PPG Noticeboard in the surgery. 

Thank you everyone for your support in all the changes that are occurring nowadays. 
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Check your smoke alarms are in date! 

Kent Fire and Rescue Service (KFRS) is urging people to check the expiry date on their smoke alarms, as they only 
have a lifespan of up to ten years. 

Between 2022-2024, approximately 6,600 expired smoke alarms were discovered at properties in Kent and Medway 
during Home Fire Safety Visits carried out by KFRS with some residents unaware that they expire or how to check 
them. 

The service has now launched its own campaign to raise awareness that smoke alarms expire, how to check their 
date and how to replace them.   

Having an in-date smoke alarm is important in helping keep homes safe, as once they expire the sensors in the 
alarms become less reliable. This means that they might fail to sound in an emergency or could go off for no reason 
and could impact how effectively they work if there was a fire.   

Rachael Spencer, Safe and Well Manager at KFRS, said: “Whilst many residents in Kent and Medway are great at 
checking their smoke alarms work, which we recommend testing once a week, we found an increase in the amount 
of expired smoke alarms on our checks as people don’t realise, they have an expiry date. 

“Making sure your smoke alarm is in-date is so simple to do and provides an extra level of safety in your home that 
could make a real difference in case there is ever a fire.” 

  

How to check your smoke alarms 

The expiry dates for smoke alarms, whether battery-powered or wired-in, should be on the back or side. 

To check it, you might need to remove the alarm from the ceiling. Depending on the type of alarm you have, here's 
the most common ways how: 

• twist it counterclockwise to remove from the base; or 

• use a screwdriver to unscrew it from the base; or 

(for some wired alarms) push a screwdriver into the slot to release it. 

If there’s no expiry date, it means you'll need to replace the alarm and even if the smoke alarm still sounds, if it has 
expired then it needs replacing as soon as possible.   

If your smoke alarm is out of date, you can buy a new one on any reputable website or in a hardware shop. 

If you can’t change the smoke alarm safely, we recommend asking a friend or family member for help. But if that’s 
not possible, give us a call us on 0800 923 7000 for advice and to book a free Home Fire Safety Visit.  

For more information visit: www.kent.fire-uk.org/smoke-alarms-10-year-lifespan 

https://www.kent.fire-uk.org/hfsv
http://www.kent.fire-uk.org/smoke-alarms-10-year-lifespan
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Have you ever read a book that you just NEED to talk to someone about? Ever experienced that 
sudden joy when you have found another person who has read a book that you've been        
desperate to discuss? 
I have always been this person.  
And as much as I appreciate my husband's dedication to listening to me re-tell a story I've been 
reading, not wanting to miss a crucial detail, it usually results in gradually seeing his eyes 
glaze over while I slowly lose grip on his attention and well-natured enthusiasm. Especially 
since he's "not really a book person". 

Enter the Kingswood Book Klub. 
 
It's simple! We sit, we sip and we natter. Of course, our topic each month is about the book we 
have chosen but it's the stories we read that invoke interesting debates, multiple outlooks and 
insights into people and places we may not have thought to discover. 
I, for one, have read (and listened to) books I would never have chosen since joining this group 
and even if I have disliked our latest choice, it is still a point of discussion encouraged to share 
with the group. 
 
The Kingswood Book Klub meets on the 4th Thursday of every month and, in case you were  
curious, is named as such because there is already an informal book club in the village so the 
‘K’ was a cheeky suggestion from one of our members! 
It is worth mentioning that each of us choose to read differently each month. I love an audio 
book, others read an e-book or reading app while some stick to the good old fashioned "book" 
book. We aim to read one book a month but have once given ourselves two months to get     
through a particularly lengthy read! 
 
This group can be whatever you need it to be, whether you're open, introverted, opinionated, 
observant, curious, looking to make friends or even just peckish! Or if you just require the    
obvious...... to anticipate the next book you'll discover. 
 
For me, I have found a small group of people who have hopefully gained what I have; a place of 
comfort and laughter, human connection and acceptance in our small community.  
 
Reviews; 
“The book we’ve just read is not my normal fare, but that’s the joy of Book Klub, being taken to 
different places, and sharing the journey with friends and fizz. “ Ceridwen, feigning retiree 
 
"I joined this book club when I was at a low point in my life. Meeting all these ladies, who have 
become friends and uniting over our love of books (and Prosecco) helped me more than they 
know. I look forward to it every month and love the topics we cover and the variety of books we 
get to read" Gemma 
 
"Since joining Kingswood Book Klub I have met some wonderful neighbours, enjoyed getting 
out of my reading comfort zone and sharing great conversations, not only about the books we 
read together, but about village life and our lives in general. To feel connected to a group of fel-
low readers has been a lifeline." Charlotte, age 48 
 
"Joining the book club has not only expanded my reading horizons but also provided an oppor-
tunity to connect with people in our community. Sharing stories and experiences with these 
wonderful individuals is throughly enjoyable." Rachie 
 
"I joined the book club because I wanted to meet my neighbours in the village as I didn't know 
many people. I've always loved reading but always stuck to the same type of books. The club 
has broadened my reading and I have made some lovely new friends. I look forward to our meet 
up every month."  Claire, aged 64 

Meeting details: 
Fourth Thursday of every month 

8:15-9:45pm 
£5 per person 
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KINGSWOOD AND BROOMFIELD VILLAGE HALL 
 

            In the past few months we have had many childrens’ party bookings and it has 
been so nice to receive compliments about the Hall and grounds, giving the Hall        

committee and those who work with us a real boost.   
                                                              

            Hopefully the major work that has been going on this year will be finished by the 
end of the summer holiday when we will be able to continue working on the garden. 

Thanks must go to our Treasurer for his time spent organising the contractors to            
undertake this work. 

 
We plan to plant some new butterfly and bee-friendly plants in the area either side of the 

new path to the front door. The new hedge on the boundary with Chartway Street is  
growing well. This was planted last year, the plants having been donated by the       

Woodland Trust. This hedge was a mix of plants that are particularly wildlife-friendly. 
 

             If you would like to book the Hall, please telephone our Booking Officer Val 
Clarke on 01622 843110 and she will do her best to help. 

 
     THE VILLAGE HALL COMMITTEE 
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Leeds and Kingswood scout group had their quiz in the spring. This was very well attended. We had one table 
who was full on when they got an answer correct, but this did not deter the others from enjoying them selves.  

Many of the people said they are looking forward to our next one in the Autumn 

The group had . their St Georges Day  Parade in Maidstone, they marched past the Mayor on their way to All 
Saints church for the service with groups from all over Maidstone. 

We have had to fit extractor fans in our scout hut, the reason for this is that we had a lot of condensation due to 
the windows removed, this was owing to vandalism up there.  

The squirrels met for the  day at the cubs weekend camp in Bearsted. They had an enjoyable time and 
for  Saturday supper they enjoyed fish and chips. 

SQUIRRELS 

We have 16 young people, this is for the ages of 4-6 year olds.  They meet at the hut on Tuesdays  before bea-
vers start. 

BEAVERS 

There are 19 beavers, this is for the ages of 6-8 year olds. They have been working on their badge work 

CUBS 

The cub numbers have risen to 20, this is for the ages of 8-101/2, The cubs have gone in to gardening, They were 
sorting out seeds and plants for their plant sale.in the hut and also been planting seeds in the wooden planters. 

The cubs went to Chessington and camped over night; They went on all the attractions and rides. this was en-
joyed by all.  

Looking ahead the cubs are now  preparing an exciting Pirate themed district camp at Hamlet Wood. We will be 
joined by the beavers and cubs from across Maidstone East for a weekend filled with pirate themed activities 
and adventures 

.SCOUTS 

We have 17 scouts, their ages range from 101/2 to 141/2. years. All leaders have been given the opportunity to 
run their own sessions through out the term. They are preparing for a winter camp. 

All the parents and guardians are kept up to date with news letters about the scout program.  

If your child wants to join any of the above sections, I will put you in touch with the appropriate leader Call 
843019 

100 CLUB 

We run a 100 club with proceeds that go to group funds. This costs £12 per year, If you are interested in joining, 
we have four prizes a month You can call me on 843019 

APRIL 

Mr Murton £20, £20, Mrs Gausdon £10, Mrs Archer £10, Mrs Monk £5 

MAY 

Mrs Leandro £29, Mrs Barwick £10, Mrs Excell £10, Mrs Bacon £5. 

JUNE 

Mrs A Bowman £20, Mr Robins £10, Mrs Newton £10, Mr R Smith £5 

  

Alan Poulton Chair 
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We’re all going on a summer holiday!  

Broomfield & Kingswood Churches Summer 2025 

If you are of a certain vintage, you will remember the song ‘We’re all going on a summer holiday’ 
by Cliff Richard from the film Summer Holiday which was released in 1963. I understand that 
some people enjoyed it so much that they have seen it many times. There are, however, hun-
dreds of more recent movies about summer holidays, vacations and beaches.  

Having rest is important but this is sadly confused in our modern world with having a holiday, 
which is not always restful, especially if you’re the adventurous type and decide that mountain 
climbing, abseiling or white-water rafting is for you! Also, if travelling with children, it’s important 
to keep them happy and entertained, at places like Centre Parks, Alton Towers and Chessington 
World of Adventures.  

In Matthew’s gospel Jesus speaks about the importance of having rest, when he says, ‘Come to 
me, all you who are weary and heavy laden and I will give you rest.’ (11:28) Jesus here recognis-
es that life can get us down at times and offers rest for our weary souls.  

Rest can be defined as, ‘to stop doing a particular activity or stop being active for a period of time 
in order to relax and get back your strength.’ I like this definition, as it speaks of stopping and re-
gaining or getting back our strength. How we need that in our busy lives where it seems to be a 
badge of honour to state how busy we are.  

We read in Genesis, that after God created the world in six days, ‘he rested on the seventh day 
from all his work and God blessed the seventh day and made it holy’ (2:2-3) Thus, a pattern was 
set of rest on the seventh or sabbath day. I personally find that if I don’t have a day of rest in a 
busy week that I start to forget what day of the week it is and become less efficient.  

So where do we find rest? Perhaps by going on a retreat, at places like Lee Abbey, or visiting a 
Christian festival like Spring Harvest or New Wine (called by the Telegraph ‘Glastonbury on 
God’). There are also ‘thin places’ where heaven seems closer to the earth which make it easier 
to be in touch with our heavenly Father. These places include Lindisfarne (Holy Island), Iona and 
St Michael’s Mount. I always find mountains to be inspiring and places of rest unless doing the 
three peaks challenge of Ben Nevis, Scafell Pike and Snowdon! 

But we don’t have to go that far to find rest. We can take a walk in one of our local parks, wood-
lands, Leeds Castle or Sissinghurst Castle to name but a few of our local attractions. Also, our 
local churches provide the opportunity to reflect and pray as well as worship.  

Perhaps that’s the point, we don’t have to go to the ends of the earth to find rest for our weary 
souls but rather try and find a time of rest in our daily routines, like having a lunch break, or going 
for a walk.  

David, in Psalm 23, talks of ‘lying down in green pastures’ and being ‘led beside quiet waters’ and 
having his soul refreshed by the Lord. Thankfully there are plenty of green pastures and quiet wa-
ters around where we live.  

May I wish you all a very happy summer holiday and please remember there are Sunday ser-
vices in Leeds, Broomfield and Kingswood (LBK) Churches throughout the summer where you 
can find a warm welcome and rest for your soul. 

Our Services during August include the following: 

10
th
 August 15:30  Afternoon Worship St Margaret’s Church, Broomfield 

24
th
 August 11:00 Communion Kingswood Church, K&B Village Hall 

 

With every blessing                                                                                             

Peter Roberts – kingswoodchurch@outlook.com           
Reader/Licensed Lay Minister 

mailto:kingswoodchurch@outlook.com
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Please join this exciting and ambitious new Project!  We need your skills and enthusiasm, your ideas 
and your talents. 

  

Contact   Matt 07866 931010,  Ceridwen 07925 508050 

 

Come along to our next meeting on Fri 25 July 7.30 pm at the Village Hall, you’ll be very welcome.   

Kingswood Model Village Project  
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                                                                               THREE SUTTONS HELPLINE  

The Three Suttons Helpline , after a pause during the worst of the pandemic, is now active again. The 
Helpline volunteer drivers give lifts to people to medical appointments, when friends or family are        
unavailable – and can occasionally help with other things, such as essential shopping or collecting        
prescriptions. The scheme is available to people who live in Kingswood, Broomfield, Langley, East Sutton, 
Chart Sutton and Sutton Valence – and  to patients of the Orchard Surgery in Langley and Sutton Valence 
Surgery.  

If this service may be helpful for you, please do telephone one of the numbers below. ( Please do not 
contact any other numbers which you may have used in the past.) and, hopefully, the person who        
answers your call will be able to arrange for someone to take you to and from your appointment.         
Obviously, if you can give a reasonable amount of notice, the more likely it is that we can find someone 
to help you. 

                          07425 582534.      OR.    01622 844301 

Please note that we are not part of the NHS or Social Services and that the drivers use their own cars and 
give their time for free; but that donations towards the cost of petrol are much appreciated, so that the 
volunteers are not left out-of-pocket. ( Please do speak to the person organising your lift or to the person 
driving you if you are unable to offer a donation.) 

We are very grateful to Broomfield and Kingswood Parish Council for their support and their recent      
donation to the scheme, which will be used for insurance, leaflets, telephone calls, paying petrol costs if 
people are unable to afford a donation etc.)  

If you have any other queries about the scheme – or if you think you may be able to consider being a 
driver, please do contact the coordinator, Christine Parkes ( Tel. – 01622 842217  or                              
email christineparkes@hotmail.co.uk) 

The Kent Cynophobia Assistance Group  

The group meet every Monday evening helping children overcome their phobia of dogs.  

We have 14 dogs with their handlers and have approximately 20 children in the hall.   

We have over 90% success rate of a child touching a dog within the first hour.   

All of us are volunteers.   

We are always looking for dogs to help. They do have to have a level of obedience and of course 
have to be sound in nature.    

If you want further information ring Janet on 01622  842209.  

HELP !! 
 

Please could I make an appeal to all Kingswood Residents. 
 
I have lived in the village for more than 43 years and have now developed a sight problem. 
 
With the excessive growth of planting this time of year and warmer weather, I would ask all homeown-
ers to check that their front garden vegetation does not grow over the pavement and if it does, to please 
trim it back. 
 
This will enable Skye and I to walk around the village without the risk of tripping over or getting 
scratched. 
 
Thank you so much to everyone. 
Val Clarke 

mailto:christineparkes@hotmail.co.uk
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 You need 

   For the case: 

500g biscuits (digestives, oaty, even ginger nuts if you like, but not rich tea - too soft). 

150g melted butter  

 

For the filling: 

490g tin of sweetened condensed milk  

500g double cream  

      Juice and zest of 8 limes (zest the limes, then roll them on a board to soften before you juice          

them).   

If you have to use bottled lime juice, use about 230mls, but the taste isn’t as intense as 

there’s no zest.  

An extra lime for decoration if you like  

A flan tin or cake tin about 20cms  

 

Do this 

Crush the biscuits to fine crumbs (rolling pin and plastic bag or a food processor), mix in 

the melted butter and pack into the base of the tin.  Chill it well while making the filling.  

 

In a big bowl, put the cream and all the condensed milk, the lime juice and zest and mix 

well with a hand whisk or an electric whisk. It will start to thicken immediately, pour it onto 

the base and smooth it over.   

 

Decorate then chill well, at least 2 hours or overnight!  Enjoy! 

 

KEY LIME PIE – science on a plate 

 
 

This delicious dessert is very easy, no cooking and is science on a plate.   

The chemical reaction between the acid of the lime juice and the cream makes the 

mixture thicken and set, it’s amazing to watch it happen.  And then you eat the 

scrummy result! 
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For all your 

Car & Van servicing & Repair 

We can service all new cars  

under EEC Laws,  

and still maintain your warranties. 

  

MOT Class 4,5L & 7 

Loan cars & vans available 

  

Open Monday to Friday 

8:00 – 18:00 

01622 842445 or 01622 844844 

www.wents.co.uk  info@wents.co.uk 

  

  

  

  

  

Established in 2004.  Fully insured. 

Only new parts with warranty used 

Family home in Charlesford Avenue, Kingswood 

Motor Vehicle Repairs & Servicing 

Air Conditioning Specialist 

MOTS arranged or fix your MOT 

failure 

Adam Wise 07958 620684 

Trust / Quality / Expertise / 35 Years 

Experience 

  

Give me a call to discuss how I might help 

A.C. AUTOS 

http://www.wents.co.uk/
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Parish Magazine – August 2025 

As I write, summer has resumed with a vengeance!  It is lovely to 
have so much sun this year, but the gardens need a little more 
water, not least with the hosepipe ban now in force.  There are 
lots of lovely roses and dahlias now in bloom, as well as a lovely 
show from the Wildflower Meadow in front of the Castle.   

We have just completed a successful Leeds Castle Concert, with 
thousands of happy concert goers having a wonderful time.  We 
are now moving quickly towards school summer holidays and will 
be running a Woodland Themed Family Trail, as well as the    
spectacular Motors by the Moat event on 9

th
 and 10

th
 August,  

featuring even more Classic Cars than last year, (including rare 
vintage Jaguars), car and motorbike stunt driving.  Entry is       
included in Annual Ticket.  

By the time you read this, we will have gone live with our new Knights Retreat Lodges at the 
Maze end of the Estate, which are replacing the seasonal glamping offer.  This entry level     
accommodation offer represents a significant upgrade from Glamping Tents, with each lodge 
including a small kitchenette and bathroom.  Two of the Lodges are fully accessible, providing 
accommodation for people with disabilities and each lodge sleeps between 4 and 5 people.  
These Lodges are themed around Mythical Medieval Creatures and will provide a wonderful 
immersive experience! 

We will shortly also be launching our Christmas Programme, which will be Neverland (Peter 
Pan) in the Castle for the daytime offer. We are working with Great Ormond Street who own the 
rights to this popular multigenerational story and looking forward to bringing the Castle to Life 
with this popular and traditional story.    

We will also be running the popular Christmas Lights Trail, which promises to be even bigger 
and better with 90% new light installations for 2025.    

I am also delighted to confirm that we are bringing back Santa’s Grotto for the first time since 
2019.  This pre-bookable experience will sell out very quickly, so do book quickly if you want to 
attend with the little ones! 

Planning continues for the Stonework and Roof Repair Project that starts on site in October.  
We have appointed our contractor (PAYE Stonework) after a competitive tender and the stone 
order is placed with the quarry.  We continue to apply for external grants to offset the £1m cost 
of this crucial conservation work for our charity.   

There will be a programme of engagement activity associated with this work, including Schools’ 
Heritage Skills Workshops, raising the profile of conservation as a career.  

In Falconry, our baby blue winged Kookaburra and baby Laughing Kookaburra are growing up 
fast and are now full size and flying proficiently.  We will start training with them soon and they 
will eventually take part in our daily Bird Show.  

 

Wishing you a very enjoyable and happy summer.  

 

Helen Bonser-Wilton, Chief Executive 
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    KINGSWOOD WHIST GROUP 
 

        “Best two and a half hours of the week.”                                        Jacqui M 

 

         “Great afternoon with great company.”                                          Denise W 

 

     “Highlight of the week.”                                                                    Janet B 

 

        “Lonely, want to new make friends? Come to whist.”                    Marian M 

 

“Great people, great game and tea & cakes at half-time.”           Jo R 

 

 “Very social afternoon, playing whist plus a cuppa and cake”.      Sue S 

 

Fed up, bored, want to meet new friends?   

Why not come along Tuesday afternoon and join us for a fun-filled, sociable session of 
partner whist? 

 

It’s from 2.00pm to 4.30pm 

 

24 hands of cards with tea, coffee, cakes and loads 

of chat at half-time, all for just £2.50!!   

We even have pretty modest prizes. 

 

Our annual awards lunch, usually at  The Ridge Golf Club, is enjoyed by all, 

Including several “significant others”.  The Group contributes to the cost. 

 

Don’t just sit there staring at wallpaper. Give us try – you won’t be disappointed. 

 

Further information from Mike on 844272 or just turn up next Tuesday. 



44 

 

 
HOLLAND & HOLLAND ROOFING LTD 

 
Flat Roofing Specialists 

 
“Installers of high performance flat 

roofing systems” 
 
 

Our quotes are free of charge and  
arranged at a time that’s convenient for 

you 
 
 

Contact 
T: 01622 842 069 

 
E: office@hollandandhollandroofing.co.uk 
W: www.hollandandhollandroofing.co.uk 

 
 

Members of the Confederation of Roofing 
Contractors (CORC) 

 

KWJ Gentlemens Hairdresser 

 
50 Charlesford Avenue.Kingswood 

 
Please ring 07521289406 or 

01622843430 for an appointment 
 

Opening times  
Wednesday—Friday 9am - 5pm 

Saturday 9am - 12  
 

All Welcome! 
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Spring 2025 Crossword solution  

 Afternoon Tea!  
Join us at Kingswood Village Hall 

Saturday, 4th October | 2:00–4:00 PM 

Come along for a lovely afternoon of  
cream tea and cake 

— all in support of Macmillan and Cancer Research. 

Cake Stall Donations Welcome! 
If you enjoy baking, we’d be grateful for homemade 

cake donations for the stall on the day. 

Let’s raise funds and awareness together — every 
slice helps! 

 
Call Melanie on 01622 858925 

if you have any queries. 
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USEFUL CONTACTS 

 Kingswood Church   Peter Roberts   01622 843625 

 KCC Councillor    Shellina Prendergast  shellina.prendergast@kent.gov.uk 

 Member of Parliament  Helen Whately  helen.whately.mp@parliament.uk   

 MBC Councillor   Gill Fort   gillfort@maidstone.gov.uk 

 Neighbourhood Watch  VACANCY 

 PC James Phillips   Maidstone Neighbourhood  101 

      Policing Team  

 Primary School   Lynsey Sanchez Daviu  01622 842674 

 Kingswood Pre-School  Aimee Springett  07729 499 508/01622 844334  

 Village Hall    Val Clarke   01622 843110 

 

  Village Clubs 

 Badminton    Sue Orchin   01622 843626 

 Bluebells     Beryl Andrews   01622 843431 

 CANS     Sonya Roberts   01622 843625 

 Dog Training & Cynophobia              Janet Tandy   01622 842209 

 Karate     Chris Simpson   07801 639052 

 Tuesday Lunch Club   Pat Lyne   01622 843672 

 Kingswood Whist Group    Mike Bean   01622 844272 

 Short Mat Bowls   Kay Kilgallon                              01622 842080  

 Scouts, Cubs and Beavers  Alan Poulton   01622 843019 

 Birdwatching Group                              Matthew Meek                         mattmeek72@hotmail.com  
             Kingswood Book Klub     Becky Godfrey   07940 726554 
             Kingswood’s Little Library   Becky Godfrey   07940 726554 
 Kingswood Crafting Group   Ceridwen Clarke  07925 508050 
 
 
 Other 
 Three Suttons Helpline        07425 582534 OR 01622 844301 
 Involve         03000 810005  
 Kent Karrier        03000 41 35 67   

Your Parish Council 

Parish Clerk/RFO: Hayley Roberts; Email: parishclerk@bandkpc.uk Tel: 07719 317702/01622 474190 

Councillors: 

Tina Clark (Chair)           tinaclark@bandkpc.uk 

Gareth Davies (Vice Chair)    garethdavies@bandkpc.uk 

Chris Pink            chrispink@bandkpc.uk 

Malcolm Clarke           malcolmclarke@bandkpc.uk  

Daren Moss           dmoss@bandkpc.uk 

Linda Blainey           lindablainey@bandkpc.uk 

Robert Mercer           robertmercer@bandkpc.uk 

VACANCY x2 

Published by Broomfield & Kingswood Parish Council 

The views expressed in this Newsletter are not necessarily those of the production team; publication  of 
adverts/articles does not constitute endorsement and we reserve the right to edit.  Every care is taken to 
present articles impartially and neither the Editor nor the Parish Council are responsible for opinions   
either stated or implied. 

mailto:shellina.prendergast@kent.gov.uk
mailto:gillfort@maidstone.gov.uk
mailto:tinaclark@bandkpc.uk
mailto:tinaclark@bandkpc.uk
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